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Children return to school on Tuesday 18th April  

Easter bonnet parade and decorated egg competition - Friday 31st March 
On Friday 31st March, pupils of Burlington Junior School participated in the ‘Easter bonnet parade’ and 
the ‘Decorated Egg Competition’.  

 

Well done to all who took part in. There were some amazing Easter bonnets and decorated eggs. 

Have a lovely Easter break! 



 
 

Picture News 

This Week’s Useful Vocabulary 

Circumstances – Facts or events that make a situation the way it is. Teachers in the affected 
areas are making certain children’s education continues, despite the difficult circumstances. 
Devastating – Causing a lot of damage or destruction. Schools in parts of Turkey and Syria 
have been reopening in the weeks since devastating earthquakes hit, many in the form of 
makeshift tents. 
Earthquake – A sudden violent shaking of the ground caused by movements within the Earth’s 
crust or volcanic action. Many school buildings were affected in the earthquakes at the start of 
February.  
Establish – Set up on a firm or permanent basis. One Deputy Director of National Education, 
Arif Kirkpinar, helped establish a tent school in one of the areas affected. 
Makeshift – Temporary and of low quality but used because it is suddenly needed. Schools in 
parts of Turkey and Syria have been reopening in the weeks since devastating earthquakes hit, 
many in the form of makeshift tents. 
Salvaged – Items saved from damage or destruction. To do this, they had limited resources 
and used desks and chairs salvaged from destroyed buildings. 



 
Paintbox - Year 4 

 
 We have spaces on the following clubs for next term - dodgeball (year 5 & 6), history, board 
games, running, gym, knitting, nature and golf. 

Clubs 

Over the last 3 weeks, year 4 classes have been visiting the village of Warter to learn 
about the famous artist David Hockney. The children carried out some sketches in the 
morning and even saw a colony of Red Kites which are a rare bird. After lunch, the 
children did some paintings from their rough sketches. This was a trip enjoyed by all. 
 
A huge thank you to Rose the artist and Hull Childrens University for a fantastic trip.  
 

 
 

Navy STEM Team - Year 5  

What a wonderful couple of days year 5 have experienced 
with the Navy STEM team. Having been exposed to some 
of the science, maths and engineering skills that you need 
to do a job like this our children were truly inspired,  
expanding their aspirations for the future into this field.  
 
We have used our knowledge of surface area to create 
propellers that will save energy on board a Navy destroyer, 
created circuits that make a different form of propeller fly 
and learnt to programme to control robots remotely.  
 
It was brilliant for the children to realise that science, 
technology, engineering and maths can be used in many 
ways in the Navy. 



 Parking Concerns 
We have been contacted by Priory View opposite the school with regard to parking and waiting 
around the area during school drop off and pick up times. 
 
They have raised concerns around the safety of the staff and those attending the service. The 
increased traffic on the site around pickup/drop off times pose a number of issues, especially for 
some of the attendees who may have a tendency to wander/abscond. 
 
Please be mindful and respectful of our neighbours and avoid these premises and other 
residential parking areas near the school. 

 Congratulations 

We would like to congratulate Miss Hodgson and her partner on the birth of their 

baby boy.  

       
   

             

 We will be collecting old or new sports shirts to 
donate to families at the Schools in Nakuru, 
Kenya.  

 

Shirts can be brought into the office or handed 
to Mrs Christlow. 

 

Alternatively, you can scan the QR code at the 
bottom left of the poster to make a donation to 
the charity instead. 

 

 

 

Kenya Football Shirt Donations 


